
  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 
December 10, 2015 

 
 

To The Asian countries 

To The Oceania countries 

 

During our IFCPF board meeting in October 2015, we decided, effective 2018, 

that IFCPF will establish regional championships in the Asian-Oceania region.  

This will provide all the member countries the same opportunity to qualify for the 

2019 World Championships. In the past Australia did not have an equal 

opportunity to qualify because the Asian Para Games, recognised as the regional 

qualifier, did not allow Australia to participate. For this reason Australia received 

an automatic slot for the World Championships.  

 

This decision puts an end to the unequal qualification structure. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 

Sandy Hermiston 
President 
 
 


